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President, David Whipple, called the regular meeting of the Town Council to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Town Hall with council members Brad Korff, Roger Bippus & Kenneth Temme present. Also present were town attorney Adam Farrar and maintenance supervisor Garry Sierra.
David Whipple made a motion, seconded by Roger Bippus, to approve the minutes from the August 14th & 28th meetings. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Kenneth Temme made a motion, seconded by Brad Korff, to approve the financial reports ending August 31st. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Brad Korff made a motion, seconded by Kenneth Temme, to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe advised the council that she has completed the budget and has the 3 originals ready for adoption & signing tonight.  Mallory also pointed out that the expenditures for the month were much lower than normal which was very good.  She had prepared a graph for council showing our income has surpassed our expenditures for the past couple months and that the overall town funds were looking much better than they had before.
OLD BUSINESS:
David Whipple advised that he has been in contact with the Evansville Sewer Department and he was told that the contract for bid was released in August and was rewarded to redo our manhole covers.  Construction should begin by October 24th and last up to 45 days.  
Brad Korff gave us a brief overview of the new well user rates that will be going into effect.  David Whipple asked what the actual charge would be for residents with 2 or less people in the home.  Brad responded that it would be $47.20 plus administration and/or electric fees.

Brad explained that the town well users will need to submit their notarized forms annually before December 15th to the clerk-treasurer.

These affidavits will only be available for changes once a year.  Brad advised that Adam has updated the ordinance to reflect these updates.

David Whipple asked about subsection 2 in the ordinance where it states Evansville water and if it could be updated to also include German Township Water.

Adam Farrar replied that he would update the ordinance to state any public water works.

Adam Farrar explained how the ordinance was to be introduced, voted on by the council members and published in the paper by the clerk-treasurer.  Adam then began by reading the entire ordinance to the council and town residents. 
David Whipple introduced the ordinance to council to entertain a motion for the ordinance to be accepted as read.  Brad Korff made the motion to accept seconded by Roger Bippus.  It was accepted by a 4-0 voice vote.

Adam advised the adoption hearing can be at the October meeting, it will be published and Mallory can send out the forms to all wells users immediately following the adoption.

David Whipple asked the council to review the budget that Mallory Lowe had prepared.  Brad Korff made the motion to accept the budget; it was passed by a 4-0 voice vote.
NEW BUSINESS:
David Whipple explained that Garry Sierra had entertained bids for the stripping of Hoing & Wortman Roads.  Garry received a bid from Vanderburgh County and submitted it to council for approval.  Brad Korff asked about the width of Wortman road and if it was wide enough for a center line.  Garry explained that it did meet regulation and could have a much needed center line painted on it.  
David suggested that we accept the current proposal from Vanderburgh County of the stripping of Hoing & Wortman roads.  Roger Bippus made a motion seconded by Brad Korff.  The motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Brad Korff mentioned that he has received several comments from residents about the water used when watering their lawns.  Brad advised that has explained to many of the residents that they could install a second water meter to curb the sewer charge on water that does not enter our sewer system.  Brad said many of the residents were unaware of this option and would look into it.

Kenneth Temme advised that he had attended the Solid Waste Board meeting today.  Curbside recycling has increased to 38% of participation which resulted in thousands of tons that were collected.

Brad Korff asked if the recycling program ever had plans on extending their service to our area.  Kenneth Temme suggested that we use the 4H center recycling program that is performed semi-annually.  The next recycling day at the 4H center will be November 3rd.
Mr. Temme noted that drop off recycling day will be at the Wal-Mart West on October 13th.  October 20th will be an electronics recycling day at the Civic Center parking lot.
ATTORNEY COMMENTS:
Adam Farrar explained & read the Ordinance 2007-6, an ordinance amending ordinance1987-2, as amended, of the town of Darmstadt, Indiana entitled “A Sewer Rate Ordinance fixing the schedule of rates and charges to be collected by the Town of Darmstadt, Indiana from the owner of property served by the sewerage works of said town and other matters connected therewith.
Mr. Farrar advised council as to the proper sequence of events to take place in introduction and adoption of this ordinance.  The council followed Mr. Farrar’s direction in introducing and voting on the ordinance.

GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:
Garry Sierra advised that he has been working on getting estimates for paving Fleener rd.  Mr. Sierra also noted that he has contacted 9 different tree services trying to get estimates for tree trimming along our roadways.  Garry only received one estimate so far for tree trimming from Randy’s tree service for $200 an hour for a whole crew.  He noted that many areas in town are in need of trimming especially Wortman Road, Boonville-New Harmony by the 4H center and near Shadow Bluff.  

Garry advised that he would like to purchase some reflective lettering for the town vehicles for safety when they are working at night.
Mr. Sierra noted that there has been a suspicious white van with no license plate and faded beer stickers spotted around town and that we should be aware of this.  

Garry has repaired the sewer leak at the Loughran’s property on St. Joseph Avenue and has another leak he is currently working on, on Inglefield Road.

RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:
Gene Kuester of 1740 Boonville-New Harmony Road asked the council when something was going to be done about the well user rates.  Brad Korff explained to Mr. Kuester that the ordinance was just read only minutes before which explained the entire new well user rate and discount for homes with 2 or less residents.  He advised Mr. Kuester that this was in fact the ordinance that will allow him a discount on his sewer bill and that the affidavits would be mailed out very soon for his eligibility claim.

Phil Johnson, a friend of a potential buyer of the property located at 13915 N. Saint Joseph Avenue asked what was involved in having a dog kennel business connected to the town sewer system from that property if they were to buy.  Mr. Johnson then explained that they were interested in opening a dog kennel facility and building a 50 X 40 pole barn with a septic and sewer running into the town pump station.  The current homeowners of this property are Kim & Rockie Wolfe.

David Whipple explained that he received the initial phone call on this property.  David said he believes there is not capacity in that area noting 2 other homeowners who had been turned down in recent years for new taps.

Adam Farrar recommended having Commonwealth Engineers study the area for capacity and the $300 study fee would need to be paid by the homeowners or potential buyers.

Tom Small mentioned that mowing needed to be done along the roadway by the 4H center.

The meeting adjourned at 9:07 p.m.

Attest:

Mallory Lowe
Clerk-Treasurer
